

South Crosby Council

Council met Monday, Oct 5th at 7:30 p.m. Reeve Strong, Deputy Reeve Barker and Councillors, J. Stedman and J.P. Fleming were present.

Minutes were approved.

The Road Department is cutting brush and clearing land in preparation for widening a portion of the Jones Falls road. They have also begun preparations for winter by getting in a supply of salt &

sand for the roads.

Final notice of decisions of the Assessment Review Court were received and a Motion passed authorizing the Clerk to proceed with the necessary adjustments to the 1980 Assessment Roll and 1981 Tax billings.

Three LACAC members and one member of Council will be attending a Heritage Seminar in Smiths Falls on Oct. 24.

The second meeting of Council was held Oct. 15, 1981 at 8:00p.m.

Present were; Deputy Reeve Barker, and Councillors M. Tanner, J. Stedman and J.P. Fleming.

Minutes were approved.

Two applications for acceptance into the Ontario Home Renewal Plan were approved.

A LACAC member will be attending a seminar in Kingston on Heritage Legislation on Sat. Oct 24.

Letter received from Chaffey's Lock and Area Heritage Society thanking Council for their donation

to the Society.

Meeting adjourned.

THE TOTAL LOOK!

Searching for exciting fashions to make you feel the part of the all-round outdoor and snowmobiling enthusiast that you are? Well, then, look no further. SKI-DOO® Sportswear Fashions for '82—everything you've ever asked for in winter outdoor clothing.

In other words: THE TOTAL LOOK-FOR YOU!



Whitney's General Store Hwy. 15 Morton Monday to Saturday 9 to 9 Monday to Saturday 9 to 9 Sunday Noon to 5

CHRISTMAS BASKETS
FRUIT BASKETS

AVAILABLE IN THREE SIZES \$10 - 15 - 20 A DELIGHTFUL COMBINATION OF FRUIT AND CONFECTIONARIES PILED HIGH IN A WICKER BASKET.

CHEESE BASKETS

A VARIETY OF CHEESES WITH GRAPES FROM OUR LARGE SELECTION. THREE SIZES \$15 . 20 - 25

IN BULK WE CARRY..flours, sugars, pastas, pie fills, cereals, dried beans, coffee, cookies, spices, candies, extracts, flavourings, dried fruit, molasses, cocoa, fresh fruit and vegetables, and more.



The Elgin Friendship Club met recently for their November meeting. At this meeting each member was asked to bring a Senior Citizen so each was asked to introduce whoever they brought. Mr. Seeley reported that the Lions Club have ordered smoke detectors for senior citizens. In answer to a letter sent to United Senior Citizens of Ontario regarding contributions we discovered that a club with 30 members or less would contribute \$2.00 a year and \$1.00 each to become a star member of the U.S.C.O.

We decided to hold our December meeting on Dec. 9th and on Dec. 15 have the Stage Coach Inn cater a turkey dinner in our Senior Citizens Room. This will commence at 2 p.m. with dinner at 4 p.m. Helen Garrett volunteered to contace Mr. Grace. Vince Donavan will contact Father O'Neill and Flo Goldup to ask Mr. Hand to join us at our Christmas dinner.

Mr. Seeley suggested the Senior Citizens have open house for the young people some Friday evening. This was left to think about.

The winner of the quilt was Michael S. Freeman. Daisy said pieces of the quilt top were donated by Maybell Hughson. We are grateful to her and wish to thank the ladies who spent many hours quilting it.

The meeting was adjourned.





HEWITT SPECIALTIES

LOCKSMITHING

Circular saw blades of steel and carbide

Precision Skate Sharpening Scissors Cutting Tools & Knives

RR#3, Elgin, Ont.

359-5435